HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING

draft

November 2, 2017

1:15 P.M.

Present; J. Bohm, F. Brown, T. Healey-Beattie and G. Swain.

Minutes of the October meeting were read and accepted.

OLD BUSINESS:

F. Brown has done more searching for property bounds for West View cemetery and removed some brush around what appears to be the front southerly bound marker. The bill for the stump removal is still at issue.

Lowes has given a price of \$12.47 per rail for fencing for Oak Lawn cemetery. T. Healey-Beattie will check on prices for rails at Select Woods of Portsmouth. She also suggested that perhaps a local contractor could do the work on a weekend and suggested A. DeBenidictis. She will speak to him.

- J. Bohm will contact G. Woodworth for a bill so it can be paid before the end of the month.
- F. Brown commented that the iron rails around a lot in the Revolutionary cemetery need to be fixed or removed.
- G. Swain suggested they could be fixed by adding a slip-over piece to the existing pipes.
- J. Bohm noted that the grass in the cemeteries has been mowed and all look much better.

NEW BUSINESS:

The sexton reported that the cemeteries survived the Halloween storm quite well, the biggest damage seemed to be to the veterans flags which she corrected."

J. Bohm informed us we have until December 26th to submit bills to the town.

The sexton brought in a newspaper article on up and coming "Green /back to nature" burials that we may have to consider in the future.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 P.M.

Next meeting Dec. 7, 2017

Respectfully submitted,

Georgianna Swain Secretary